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AD HOC COMMITTEE ON HEMMING PLAZA
MEETING MINUTES
March 21, 2012
Don Davis Room, Ground Floor, City Hall
10:00 A.M.
In Attendance:  Council Members Denise Lee (Chair), Don Redman; Bill Gulliford; Jason Teal, Assistant General Counsel; Kelley Boree, Director, Parks & Recreation Department; Sarah Ausherman, Jamie Hill, Special Events; Kevin  Meerschaert, WJCT; Amy Harrell, Terry Lorrince, Downtown Vision, Inc.; Roy Thomas, Jacobs Jewelers; Jerry Moran, LaCena Ristorante; Vikki Wilkins, the UPS Store; Ron Chamblin, Chamblin Uptown; Karen Nasrallah, Jacksonville Economic Development Commission; Brian Snow, Sulzbacher Center; Jack Meeks, JMA; Chris Reibling, Taurus Investments;  Ava Barrett, Jacksonville Public Library; Janice Billy, Council Auditor’s Office; Evie Welch, ShAdCo; JSO  Assistant Chief Michelle Cook; Ron Littlepage, Steve Patterson, Florida Times-Union; Stan Johnson, Dan MacDonald, Scott Wilson, Rebekah Hagan, Executive Council Assistants; Marilyn Allen, Legislative Services Division; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chair called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m.

The Chair announced that the purpose of the meeting was to review and discuss the findings of the Survey Monkey that sought to gauge how visitors to Hemming Plaza felt about the plaza---its potential and shortcomings.   Amy Harrell, Downtown Vision, Inc., who designed the survey, led the review.  Printed copies of the survey had been distributed for the meeting’s attendees to follow.   The preliminary results were from a 6-day period on the websites. The preliminary findings of the survey quantified responses on how often people visited the park (noting those that either lived or worked within 4 blocks of the park and other); when they visit, how long do individuals spend in the park; what do you do when you visit the park? (eat a meal, attend an event, for a meeting, relax, visiting friends, other); what do you like about the park?  The survey’s responses indicated that people wanted to enjoy the park and wanted to feel safe while visiting the park.  Respondents want to see food vendors and family events.  Respondents were not in favor of removing tables and chairs from the park.
660 of the survey’s responses were from individuals who either lived or worked within four blocks of the park, representing 58% of the survey.

A discussion of the meaning of the survey’s statistics ensued, particularly on the points relating to what it was that attracted people to the park.

The Chair asked the Parks & Recreation Director, Kelley Boree, if she felt that the survey correlated with any of the department’s preliminary designs for changes in the park?
In response to a question from the Chair on the feasibility of barring chess, cards or other games, Ms. Boree indicated that she was opposed to curbing people enjoying the park.  Assistant Chief Cook concurred with Ms. Boree.

There was a discussion on the reliance of JSO officers in the park, having private security guards or a combination of the two.  Jerry Moran saw the merits of private security (many of whom were retired JSO officers) based on past experiences with private security.  Council Member Gulliford was opposed to any reliance on private security guards.  Assistant Chief Cook indicated that she envisioned problems with armed private security guards in tense, potentially confrontational situations such as the incident recalled by the Chair in the park the previous day.

Terry Lorrince, Downtown Vision, Inc., said that she was against proceeding with a second survey that would ask individuals who are regularly in the park whether they were homeless or merely congregating in the park.  She felt that those kind of inquiries were better addressed in a different forum by a different study group or task force focused on different issues.  It was reported that it was the will of the subcommittee that a second survey not be undertaken.

The Chair asked the subcommittee to meet again and to address the findings of the survey and to revisit the merits of a second survey.

There was a discussion on possible options to rid the park of persistent trouble-makers, particularly those that congregate in the area adjacent to the library and the Museum of Contemporary Art.
Council Member Gulliford implored the Ad Hoc Committee to recall the remarks that Emily Lisska offered at the previous meeting noting that teachers asked her to refrain from bringing students into Hemming Plaza.

On security in the park, the Chair suggested that she and Council Members Gulliford and Redman would be meeting with the Sheriff to discuss the issue.  Council Member Gulliford suggested that they meet in Hemming Plaza.

The Chair asked the Parks & Recreation Department Director, Kelley Boree, to meet with Terry Lorrince of Downtown Vision, Inc. to discuss whether or not the HDR conceptual design for park improvements fit in with findings from the Survey Monkey.

The Chair expressed the hope that all of the survey work be completed by April 2nd.  She expects to request that the Council President extend the duration of the Ad Hoc Committee’s mandate by two weeks or a month.
Evie Welch distributed a summary of suggested solutions for Hemming Plaza that ShAdCo, Zone1 wanted the Ad Hoc Committee to consider.  The Chair welcomed ShAdCo’s input.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:48 a.m.
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